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SEPARATED FAMILY POLICY

Statement of intent

It is a difficult situation for all those concerned when parents separate.  Acorns Pre-School understands that emotions run high and this policy lays out how the setting will support the child and their family within the Pre-School.  We believe this policy will support all parties, including our staff team.
Aim

Acorns Pre-School aims to support all parties in this difficult time including the child/ren, parents/carers and members of our staff team.
Registration
1. During the registration process it is important for the Pre-School to know all details about both parents.  This includes details about who does or does not have parental responsibility as this will avoid difficult situations that may arise at a later date. Unless told otherwise, we will presume that both parents have parental responsibility.
2. Our Pre-School requests that all details are logged on the child registration form.  If a parent does not have parental responsibility, or has a court order in place to prevent this our setting needs a copy of this documentation for the child’s records.
3. If a child is registered by one parent of a separated family, Acorns request that all details relating to the child and other parent are disclosed whenever possible e.g. court orders, injunctions.  This will allow us to have all the appropriate information in order to support the child fully.
Acorns Pre-School will:

1. Ensure the child’s welfare is paramount in all operations relating to their time within the setting

2. Comply with any details of a Court Order where they are applicable to the Pre-Schools situation, provided the Pre-School has a copy attached to the child’s file
3. Provide information on the child’s progress within the Pre-School to both parents. This includes a copy of the Pre-School’s monthly newsletter
4. Invite both parents to Pre-School events, including parental consultations and social evenings
5. Ensure that all matters known by the staff pertaining to the family and the parent’s separation shall remain confidential

6. Ensure that no member of staff takes sides within the separation and treats both parents equally and with due respect
Acorns Pre-School cannot restrict access to any parent with parental responsibility unless a formal Court Order is in place.  We respectfully ask that parents do not put us in the position 

We ask parents to:

1. Provide us with all information  relating to parental responsibilities, Court Orders and Injunctions
2. Update information that changes any of the above as soon as practicably possible
3. Work with us to ensure continuity of care and support for your child
4. Not involve Pre-School staff in any family disputes, unless this directly impacts on the care we provide for the child
5. Talk to the manager/key person away from the child when this relates to family separation in order to avoid the child becoming upset.  This can be arranged as a more formal meeting or as an informal chat
6. Not to ask the Pre-School to take sides in any dispute.  We will only take the side of your child and this will require us to be neutral at all times
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The Old Police House, Little Market Place, Masham,
North Yorkshire HG4 4DY
Telephone: 01765 680203

Web: acorns.masham@googlemail.com
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